October 2, 1961

Mr. D.A.Dollarhide, Property Coordinator, Health, Education and Welfare with hdqrts in Charlottesville, Va., came today in response to a request from the Commissioners that he meet with them and representatives of the Bd. of Educa., Health Dept and Library, relative to the Navy Surplus property desired by the Commissioners.

Mr. King and Mr. Ocker joined the Commissioners at this time.

Mr. Dollarhide advised the only way the desired buildings and land could be obtained was for use of schools, colleges, universities, hospitals, health centers and research; no other project would be considered. He said he thought the use of the Community Bldg for Health Dept and County Library would be justified and also they could secure a small plot for parking space. He advised the Fire House could not be secured thru H.E.W., but rather at a fair market value thru GSA. He made the Commissioners aware of the fact that if they plan to turn the surplus land into a public park it could be secured with approval of the Dept. of the Interior which would also pay 50% of the appraisal price.

The meeting lasted about an hour and the Commissioners with Mr. Dollarhide went to view the property desired by the Commissioners.

approved

Leonard Softway president